
 TOWN OF FARMINGTON  

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the Town of 

Farmington on the 12th day of August, 2025, at 7:00 p.m., at the Farmington Town Hall, 1000 County 

Road 8, Farmington, New York, to consider proposed improvements to the Town of Farmington 

Sewer District pursuant to Section 202-b of the New York State Town Law.   

 

The Town of Farmington, on behalf of the Farmington Sewer District, owns and operates sewer 

facilities and has become aware that improvements, consisting of (i) the replacement of the existing 

sand filters with new mechanical disc filters, (ii) rehabilitating the two (2) Final Clarifiers in kind 

and (iii) improving two (2) of the pump stations (Pump Station #1 and Pump Station #2), along 

with all other ancillary and necessary improvements associated with upgrading the wastewater 

treatment plant, which are improvements beyond the original scope of the project, are now 

necessary, and that the estimated cost for these additional improvements is $6,100,000.00, such 

estimated costs to be the responsibility of the Farmington Sewer District. 

 

As a result, the Town Engineer has prepared a Preliminary Engineering Report dated May 2025, 

which describes these improvements and shows the estimated cost for all improvements to be 

$6,100,000.00. 

 

All persons shall be entitled to be heard upon this matter at such public hearing.  Copies of the 

Preliminary Engineering Report showing these proposed improvements and the costs are available 

for review at the Town of Farmington Town Hall, 1000 County Road 8, Farmington, New York. 

 

This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Farmington. 

 

 

Michelle Finley, MMC, RMC 

Town Clerk 

Town of Farmington 


